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Further to our ongoing e-alerts concerning the three-stage compliance obligations for 
combustible cladding in Queensland, in a Ministerial Construction Council meeting 
earlier this month it was announced that combustible cladding is to be banned on all 
new Queensland buildings going forward. 

The wording of the proposed regulations 
has yet to be revealed, however the ban 
will  extend to “all  aluminium composite 
panels with a PE core of greater than 
30 per cent, and it would restrict usage 
across all  buildings in Queensland.”[1] 

While this announcement provides 
certainty as to the management of 
combustible cladding in future building 
developments, concern still  l ingers as 
to the obligation to rectify combustible 
cladding deficiencies in existing 
buildings, and who is to bear the costs of 
any such rectification works. 

Were rectification obligations to be rolled 
out in future, it should be noted that the 
‘cost of rectification’ would not simply be 
limited to the removal and replacement 
of the cladding. Such rectification would 
likely involve a multitude of incidental 
and expensive outlays, such as the cost 
of obtaining new development and/or 
building approvals relating to the design 
and architectural features of the building 

that need to be changed. 

In the interim, the announcement serves 
as a timely reminder that building 
owners have until  the extended deadline 
of 31 July 2019 to meet the Stage 2 
compliance obligations under the 
Building Regulations 2006 (Qld). 

 
1 Mick de Brenni (Minister for Housing and Public 
Works, Queensland), Queensland Government to 
Ban Combustible Cladding, Media Statement, 3 July 
2019.
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On 10 May 2019, the Queensland Court of Appeal handed down its decision in 
Fairmont Group Pty Ltd v Moreton Bay Regional Council [2019] QCA 81 which is of 
great importance to those who propose to clear vegetation in Queensland. This 
includes both rural and farming communities, and developers in urban areas who 
are preparing land for development.

To state the effect of this case briefly:

• there is apparently a widely held view that if land is classified as ‘Category X ‘ 
(shown as white on a Property Map of Assessable Vegetation), it can be freely 
cleared without needing any approvals;

• the Court held that that view is not correct – a development application may 
in fact be required to clear Category X vegetation – depending on the Planning 
Scheme and/or local laws of the particular Council.

 
Should you wish to discuss any matters 
arising out of this article, please 
contact:
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This e-Alert is intended to provide general information only and should not be treated as professional or legal advice.   
It is recommended that readers seek their own legal advice before making any decisions in relation to their own circumstances.
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